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Dates to Remember: 

 

 April 1 - 3  Easter Break -  NO CLASSES   

 April 4   Classes resume 

 April 5   Running Club starts 

 April 6   Mini Basketball starts 

 April 14  Sunnyside School Council Meeting – 3:45 p.m. 

 April 25  Palliser Professional Development Day – NO CLASSES 

 April 27  Kindergarten field trip to Helen Schuler Nature Centre 

 May 2 to 6  Education Week - Theme: ‘We Are Teachers’ 

May 28  Sunnyside Community Association Barn Dance 

 

Principal’s Message     

  

Welcome back!  I hope everyone enjoyed the 

extended Sunnyside break and the nice weather that 

we’ve had the past couple of weeks.  It certainly feels 

like spring has arrived. 

 

Thank you to the many families who joined us for 

student-led conferences, the ‘One School, One Book’ 

potluck, and to those who supported the Scholastic 

Book Fair.  Your continual involvement to these 

programs and activities is so appreciated and is what 

makes Sunnyside such a wonderful school. 

 

April is poetry month and I’m looking forward to 

sharing some wonderful poems with the students. 

 

Welcome 

 

We would like to welcome Ms. Melissa Easthope   to 

the Sunnyside School staff. She will be teaching the 

Grade 5/6 class until the end of June during Mrs. 

McDougall’s leave.  

 

Thank you to … 

 

- Logomotives Group for providing team t-shirts for 

the mini basketball teams. 

- the Cage, Davis, Hurley & MacBeth families for 

donating books to the school library. 

- the Visser/Dennis family for providing snacks for 

the staffroom. 

- Judy Chapman for donating scrapbook supplies to 

the school. 

 

Early Learning Program Registration 

 

Registrations for the Early Learning Program for the 

2016 - 2017 school term are now being accepted in 

the school office. Children must be 3 years of age by 

September 1, 2016 to register. There is a $10 non-

refundable fee payable at the time of registration. 

Please have your child’s birth certificate and your 911 

emergency address when registering. The E.L.P. 

schedule will be Monday / Wednesday mornings or 

Tuesday / Thursday mornings from 8:30 to 11:30 a.m. 

Developmental check-ups will take place May 20, 

2016 from 9:00 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.  Contact the school 

office to book a time for your child. 

 

Kindergarten Registration  

 

Kindergarten registrations are now being accepted in 

the school office for September 2016.  Children must 

be five years of age by December 31, 2016. Please 

have your child’s birth certificate and your 911 

emergency address when registering. There is a $10 

non-refundable registration fee payable at the time of 

registration. An additional school fee of $10 will be 

invoiced in September to help offset purchases for 

special kindergarten projects. Kindergarten classes 

will be held on Tuesdays and Thursdays from 8:30 

a.m. to 3:30 p.m. with additional Wednesdays after 

the Easter break. 

 

 

 

 

 



Kindergarten Hours 

 

Parents of current kindergarten students are reminded 

that beginning April 27, kindergarten will run three 

days per week on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday 

until the end of the school term. 

 

Hot Lunch 

 

Menu: 

 April 4 -  Booster Juice  

 April 11 -  Pizza 73 

 April 18 -  Tim Horton’s   

 

Library News 

 

I would like to extend a big thank you to everyone 

who supported the book fair. We were able to receive 

$900 worth of free books for the library. I would also 

like to thank all of the families that purchased books 

and then donated them back to their child's classroom 

library. This is greatly appreciated. And lastly, I would 

like to congratulate Liam and the grade two class for 

winning the "Family Event" draw. 

This was a very successful event and I look forward to 

doing it again next year! 

-Mrs. Hancock 

 

Guitar Club 

 

Mr. Van Cleave continues to run a guitar club at 

lunchtime on Wednesdays for interested students.  

Please encourage your child to practice what they are 

learning. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mini Basketball 

 

Sunnyside School would like to extend a thank you to 

Kaela Corazza and the Logomotives Group for 

donating team shirts. Mini basketball will run on 

Wednesdays after school starting April 6 and 

continuing until May 25. We will run from 3:30 until 

4:30 p.m. Every team will play each week. There will 

be a windup pizza activity for team members that will 

take place after the games on May 25
th

. 

 

Sunnyside Spring Fund-Raiser 

 

Mark your calendars for the Sunnyside Community 

Association annual Barn Dance! The Barn Dance set 

up and free Kid’s Dance will be Friday, May 27 from 

5:00 to 7:00 p.m. The whole family is encouraged to 

attend.  The dinner, auction and barn dance for adults 

will be on Saturday, May 28, 2016.  This will include 

dinner, live and silent auctions, music, and BULL 

RIDING! Tickets will be $20 each and will go on sale 

the last week of April. This is our big fundraiser for 

the school which is funding the playground account 

and maintaining the current extra activities for our 

students.  Families are asked to participate by making 

a dessert for the auction.  If you have other auction 

items to donate for the silent or live auction, please 

contact Melissa Honess at honess2014@gmail.com.   
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 

 

    1 

 

 

2 

 

 

3 

 

 

 

4 

 

Classes 

Resume 

 
Booster Juice 

 

5 
 

 

Running Club 

starts 

6 

 

 

 
 

7 
 

 

Running Club 

8 

 

Stay & Play 

10:15 – 12:15 

 

 

 

9 

 

 

 

10 
 

 

 

11 
 

Pizza 73 

 

 

12 
 

 

 

13 

 

 

14 
 

School Council 

Meeting 

3:45 p.m. 

15 
 

Stay & Play 

10:15 – 12:15 

 

16 
 

 

17 
 

 

18 
 

Tim Horton’s 

19 
 

 

20 

 

 

21 
 

 

 

22 
 

Stay & Play 

10:15 – 12:15 

23 
 

 

24 
 

  

25 
 

Palliser  

P.D. Day 

NO CLASSES 

26 
 

 

 

27 

 

 

28 
 

 

29 
 

Stay & Play 

10:15 – 12:15 

30 
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Palliser Centre 

#101, 3305 - 18 Avenue North, Lethbridge, AB  T1H 5S1 
Phone: 403-328-4111    Toll-free: 877-667-1234 

Fax: 403-380-6890    www.pallisersd.ab.ca 

 

 

April 2016 

Palliser’s student leaders in the spotlight this month 
 

Hello everyone, 

This month I want to share my thoughts on an extraordinary event. On March 21, I had 
the honour of joining four high school students from across Palliser (Calgary Christian 
School, County Central High School, Heritage Christian Academy and Picture Butte 
High School) in Saskatoon, where the students led a presentation to the National 
Congress on Rural Education. As the name suggests, this conference draws a national 
audience of trustees and educators – all but one province and one territory were represented -- and over 
the past two decades, it has established a solid reputation. 

The four students were representing about 50 of their peers, sharing their experience in organizing and 
hosting Palliser’s Discover U student leadership conference in November. The presentation was 
outstanding, and our students did an amazing job of sharing. They talked about the confidence the process 
instilled, the creative licence they enjoyed, and the inspiration generated by the event’s guest speaker and by 
their peers. 

I can’t say enough about how powerful it was to see our students on a national stage talking about the 
inclusive nature of the event, the diversity of our division and the strength that comes from working 
together. 

Across our division, I know our staff are constantly encouraging students to explore their leadership 
potential. Every individual regardless of age or position can lead, and we’ll see that demonstrated at 
another student leadership event April 28. Organized by a committee of school principals, the “Planting 
the Seed for the Future” event is for students in Grades 4-6. By the time they reach high school, our 
students will be seasoned leaders ready to shine on any stage. 

A week earlier, April 21, we’ll have a Discover U follow-up event. In teams at their middle or high schools, 
students have been working to solve a problem or address an issue, and this will be an opportunity for 
them to share their achievements.  

I can’t stress how important this work is, and how proud I am of the Palliser team for giving students these 
opportunities to grow as leaders. Like literacy, leadership abilities will carry students far no matter where 
life leads. 

Kevin Gietz, Superintendent 
Palliser Regional Schools 

 

 
 



 

 
 



 
 



 

 


